
[bookmark: _GoBack]TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION
September 15, 2014
MINUTES

Present: Chuck Mitchell, Kathi Mitchell, Jon Scanlon, Jim Cropsey, Ben Wadleigh and Bob Hardy.  Also present: Katherine Dawson.
Minutes: Kathi Mitchell moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to accept the minutes of August 18, 2014 as read.  Motion passed.
Expedited Wetlands permit application: Winnisquam Resort Condominium Association ( Tax Map U2A Lot 2-18) – Kathi Mitchell questioned whether the lot is within the wildlife corridor, however it appears to be just outside the corridor. Members carefully reviewed the application and had the following concerns/questions:
1. There are no plantings listed for Quads 5 and 7 on Sheet L01
2. There are no final elevations listed on the proposed new beach
3. There is no explanation of the impact the future shoreline stabilization will have using the Grow Soxx and live planting
4. Will this stabilization keep the sand from the beach washing into the lake
5. The plans presented are not the final construction plans
6. The elevation of the lake is not specified
7. The applicant has indicated there will be a reduction of over 5500 sq ft of impervious surface but there is no indication where or why this will occur.
A letter will be sent to the applicant with these concerns.

“Ernie’s”:  There was no suggested change to the list of plants which was sent to Credere earlier.  PSNH has installed new poles and has moved their lines, but the telephone and cable lines still need to be moved before removing the two poles on the town property.  Ken Partridge submitted an estimate to screen and spread the loam pile at $2,390.  Chuck Mitchell suggested that this cost may be partially or all included within the EPA grant dollars.  The sewer line manhole covers need to be raised.  The one that was raised now emits the sewer smell and probably needs to be sealed.  Eliza will contact WRBP relative to the manhole covers.

Katherine Dawson explained that the NHDOT would not allow a guardrail unless it is located 14.5 feet from the edge of the road.  She suggested that there be no plans for any fencing at this time in order to be able to obtain the driveway permit for the parking lot.  Jon Scanlon moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to reconsider the previous vote on fencing for Salmon Run and Ernie’s.  Motion passed.  Jon Scanlon moved seconded by Jim Cropsey to not install fencing at either property at this time.  Kathi Mitchell commented that she agrees with this motion, but has concerns about keeping traffic off loam and new seeding if there is no fence.  Chuck Mitchell added that if the fence is not included now, then the cost of fencing on Ernie’s will not be included in the EPA grant.  Katherine Dawson suggested having no motion at all in order to show that there is no fence planned in order to get the driveway permit.  She suggested using “no parking” signs initially and she will indicate to DOT that if the Conservation Commission observes problems with parking they will consider fencing at a later date.  Jim Cropsey suggested a construction fence while loaming and seeding, but the trucks will need access during the construction.  Katherine will ask the state for delineators.  Jon Scanlon and Jim Cropsey withdrew their motion.  Kathi Mitchell asked who has been plowing the Ernie property and if they should be notified not to plow.  The monitoring wells are in the area that has been plowed in the past.  It was agreed that the Commission does not expect the parking lot to be plowed.  Jon Scanlon suggested not blocking off Salmon Run until the parking lot is completed and Chuck Mitchell agreed but it would be necessary to block off the portion east of the ditch.

Chuck Mitchell informed members that NH prisoners have been doing excellent work at the Riverside Park and perhaps would have time to do some brush cutting on Salmon Run.  Tilton School and PSNH also have volunteers who could help.

Chuck Mitchell noted that the contract for finishing Ernie’s will call for removal of all trees that are not marked and asked Bob Hardy to put ribbons on any trees to be saved.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza Conde, Secretary
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